
UPDATE 
3rd Avenue, Osborn Road to Indian School Road 

Proposed Lane Changes & Improvements to the Phoenix Sonoran Bikeway 

March 12, 2021 

The City of Phoenix Street Transportation Department greatly appreciates the response we received from the 
community through the public outreach process regarding proposed lane changes along 3rd Avenue, Osborn 
Road to Indian School Road. Thank you so much to those who participated in our virtual meeting and 
provided input via the digital survey!

Based upon the information presented at the meeting including the traffic analysis and the community input 
received, the Street Transportation Department will be moving forward with the proposed changes. 

This location will receive new microsurfacing treatment as part of the Accelerated Pavement Maintenance 
Program. The paving work has begun and will continue throughout March 2021 (weather permitting).

After the paving work is complete, the proposed lane changes will be striped as shown below. The vertical 
protection is anticipated to be installed in late spring/early summer 2021. 

This striping layout will vary slightly near the intersections. 

We’re paving more than ever before! To view all of the city’s pavement maintenance plans through 2023, visit
phoenix.gov/pavement and click on the interactive dashboard. 

We welcome and value your questions and feedback. If you have any questions or need additional information, 
please contact us at: 

City of Phoenix Active Transportation Program 
Phone: 602-534-0258 
Email: bike@phoenix.gov 

City of Phoenix Pavement Maintenance Program 
Phone: 623-825-3444 
Email: pavement@phoenix.gov 

This notice can be made available in an alternate format upon request by calling 602-262-6284 (TTY: Use 711). 
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